
ORANGE COUNTY EMERGENCY FOOD AND SHELTER PROGRAM 
PUBLIC NOTICE 
  
IN ANTICIPATION OF ORANGE COUNTY, NEW YORK RECEIVING FEDERAL FUNDS 
UNDER THE EMERGENCY FOOD & SHELTER NATIONAL BOARD PROGRAM, 
APPLICATIONS ARE NOW BEING ACCEPTED FOR PHASE 35 
  
Local governmental or private voluntary organizations chosen to receive funds must: 1) have 
the capability to provide emergency food and/or shelter services year round, 2) be private 
voluntary nonprofits or units of government, 3) have an accounting system, and will pay all 
vendors with the organization’s check, store/vendor issued credit card, or organization’s debit 
card, 4) practice non-discrimination, 5) have a voluntary board if a private, not-for-profit, and 6) 
not be debarred or suspended from receiving Federal funds.  Qualifying organizations are urged 
to apply. 
  
Public or private voluntary organizations interested in applying for Emergency Food and Shelter 
Program funds may go to www.uwdor.org on June 10th, 2019 to download application. All 
questions should be directed to Melissa Clark, mclark@uwdor.org, 845-471-1900 x3128.  
  
Hard copies of applications and certification forms must be hand-delivered or submitted 
by mail by July 12th, 2019.  Electronic submissions will not be accepted.  Please mail 
applications to: United Way of the Dutchess-Orange Region, 75 Market Street, 
Poughkeepsie, NY 12601. 
 
  
  
  
 

http://www.uwdor.org/

